HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER 17, 2013
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Charlie Fridal in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Patrick White, Beverly Daws, Troy Andersen and Gary Casady. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler, and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Bev Daws seconded.  Motion Carried.

Pat White moved the approval of the consent agenda: August 2013 meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Bev Daws seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Consider Resolution Authorizing Water Superintendent to sign off on a No Further Action Reclassification regarding Well Development in the area of 96 N. Center Point Rd. 
Ransford explained to the board that the Water Department already has paperwork stating we will not drill a well in the area of 96 N. Center Point Rd. due to gas tanks that were there when HandiMart was on that property. But, DNR needs specific paperwork from Seneca Companies with Carl’s signature stating that we will not drill a well in the area.
Pat White made a motion to pass Resolution 19-13 Authorizing Water Superintendent to sign off on a No Further Action Reclassification regarding Well Development in the area of 96 N. Center Point Rd.  Troy Andersen seconded the motion.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Charlie Fridal, Gary Casady, Troy Andersen, Pat White, Bev Daws
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 
Resolution 19-13 Approved
Consider Resolution Approving Change Order #1
This was a change order from Shawver Well Company in the amount of $8,708.40 for additional work that had to be done to complete the drilling of Well #10.
Bev Daws made a motion to pass Resolution 20-13 Approving Change Order #1.  Gary Casady seconded the motion.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Pat White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Bev Daws, Charlie Fridal
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 
Resolution 20-13 Approved
Discussion to update the Rules and Regulations on Commercial 28E Agreements

Water board discussed making a policy on Residential and Commercial 28E Agreements.  The board decided not to make a policy because they didn’t want to discourage people from inquiring about a possible 28E Agreement with Hiawatha.  If a 28E Agreement request is presented to the Water Department, the Water Board would like to review and decide on a case by case situation.  
Superintendent’s Report
The generator at the Iron Plant has developed a pinhole leak.  This was discovered when a load test was preformed to make sure the generator is working properly.  Because we do not require a large load on the generator, we preformed a load test to ensure the proper power requirements are met if we would ever have a need for it.  The cost to repair the generator is $3,701.20. 
On Monday our Operators moved a fire hydrant by 1771 Boyson Rd.  This is due to a city project to replace the sidewalk for an 8 ft. wide trail.  There will be 3 more fire hydrants to be moved before the project is complete.  

Water Quality tests came back for well# 10 and the results look great.  Nitrites and nitrates, sulfate and iron all came back low.  There was a high result of natural fluoride in the water, which means we should not have to add extra fluoride to well #10.   We are still waiting on the metals results and bacteria came back good.

Ransford has spoken with Northway Well about televising Well #10.  We are on their schedule and after that we will know if we need to acidize the well. 

Pat White moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:08pm.  Charlie Fridal seconded.  Motion carried. 
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